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Abundant Joy, Overflowing Generosity 

Stewardship Update  
 
 

Thank you to everyone who participated 
in our stewardship series that has 
helped us see the importance of giving 
to God in all areas of our lives. As of the 
printing of the newsletter, we have re-
ceived 65 commitment cards totaling 
$227,692 in financial support for 2020.  
 

If you have not yet returned your commitment card, please do so as soon 
as you are able, so that the Church Council may accurately develop the 
mission plan and budget for 2020. Thank you again for your commitment 
to God and to CLF!  

Christmas Eve 

Worship  
 

Join us as we celebrate the birth of 
our Savior! 
 

Christmas Eve Dec. 24
th
  

 

4:00 PM and 6:00 PM 
 

Candle Lighting at Both Services 

Christmas  

Poinsettias  

If you would like to help dec-
orate the altar area with 
poinsettias for the Christmas 
season, you may bring them 
by December 23rd and place 
them in the Family Room off 
the Narthex. They will be 
placed in the Sanctuary for 
the Christmas Eve services. 
Please let the office know if 
your plant is in memory or in 
honor of someone. You may 
take them home after Christ-
mas Eve. Thanks!   

Advent Spirals  
 

During the Wednesdays of Advent, we will be using 
Advent Discussion Spirals to explore the journey 
toward Jesusô birth on Christmas Day. Each week, 
you will be given a spiral that we will use in worship, 
then you may take it home and continue the conver-
sation with the ñSome Things to Notice This Weekò 
part of the spiral. This will help us all to be engaged 
in the journey, not only in worship, but throughout 
the week with our families. Come, join us starting 
December 4

th
. 
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ELCA Good Gifts ðGodôs Global Barnyard 

 

The Social Ministry Team is sponsoring ELCA Good Gifts on December 1st, 4th, 8th and 
11th. An animal can make a world of difference for a family in need. Animals provide food to 
eat, fertilizer to grow crops and offspring to sell at the market. With one gift, you can help a 
family escape the cycle of hunger and poverty for good.  
 

Contributions can also be made toward projects such as safe water development and edu-
cational opportunities. There will be a table set up in the Narthex on those dates to help you 
select your gifts.  

The Great CLF Wood Haul ð 

 

Our CLF Wood Haul is a part of the fabric of this place. It has been 
a fall event for years! Twelve people ñtruckedò out to Red Shirt on 
Saturday, November 23, with two trailer loads and three truck loads 
of firewood. We stockpiled firewood at Christ Episcopal Church for 
future use this 
winter and took 
a few truck-
loads to individ-
ual homes. We 
enjoyed a deli-
cious potluck 
meal and fel-
lowship with 

the Two Bulls family and residents of Red Shirt. It was a 
beautiful day for a drive and a great time of renewing 
friendships. Join the group next year! 
 

Sharing the Dream Gifts Sale  

 

The Social Ministry Team would like to thank the congregation for their support of the Sharing the Dream 
event. We benefited from a variety of unique hand-crafted items including beaded jewelry, baskets, hand-
woven scarves, ornaments, and ceramics. With your participation, we were able to raise $1,064 to assist 
Guatemalan artists in supporting their families. Thank you. 

Stewards of Creation  

 

The CLF Church Council, in an  
effort to be good stewards of Godôs 
creation, is recommending that we 
strive to eliminate or reduce the 
use of single-use plastic wares and 
styrofoam products when using the 
CLF kitchen. Instead, please con-
sider using the Corelle dishes and 

silverware provided. Thank you for your consideration. 

CLF Constitution Changes  

 

Our Constitution recommends that a Constitution Review Committee be appointed to review the constitution 
every five years. Attached to this newsletter is a page with recommended changes to the CLF Constitution. 
These will be voted on at the Annual Meeting on January 26, 2020.  If you would like to see the full constitu-
tion, please request a copy from the office or pick up one at the Welcome Center. 

Annual Meeting Date & 

Annual Reports Due  
 

The Custer Lutheran Fellowship Annual Meet-
ing will be held on Sunday, January 26, at 
12:30 PM, after a potluck meal. 
 

All Committee, activity group, and Team lead-
ers should submit their information for the An-
nual Report by Friday, January 10th.  Thanks!  
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Worship Survey Update 
 

Thank you all so much for participating in the worship survey! So far, 73 people filled 
out the survey online, 29 people filled out the paper survey, and quite a few people 
attended the forums. We also had 43 people make additional comments at the end 
of the survey, which I appreciate very much. Thatôs amazing! Typically when surveys 
are introduced, only a small percentage of people complete them, so you are all awesome!  
 

It also tells me that worship is very important to you. Worship is where we connect with God and with each 
other as brothers and sisters in Christ. It is where we encounter the Holy Spirit through music and the 
Word. It is where we celebrate and support one another in our faith and life journeys.  
 

The Worship Survey Team has been working and praying together to help discern where the Holy Spirit is 
leading our worship life here at CLF. I wanted to share some of what we learned in our discussions. We 
looked at the Proôs and Conôs of two services vs. one service: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As you can see, there are benefits and drawbacks to both choices. There truly is no clear, obvious choice 
for one option or the other. And as I said in my article last month, it is also not about our personal prefer-
ences or what we personally want. Itôs all about what is best for our congregation as a whole, as well as 
what is best for the people in the community who are not here in our congregation yet.  
 

How can we best serve God? How can we best praise and celebrate Godôs work in and through all of us? 
How can we best be inviting and attractive to people in the community who are searching for a church 
home? And most importantly, what does the Holy Spirit want us to do and be? Those are the questions we 
are struggling with and praying about.  
 

Of course all of your responses are being taken into account as well. I do care deeply about each of you 
and welcome all of your comments and insights. I will keep you all updated on what the Worship Survey 
Team discusses. There is no set deadline for making any decisions because you canôt put a deadline on 
the Spirit. But I will certainly keep you all informed of what the team recommends to the church council. 
 

Thank you again for your input into our worship life here at CLF! 
 

Pastor Pam 

Two Services Proôs Two Services Conôs One Service Proôs One Service Conôs 

More opportunity to 
serve 

Need more people to 
serve 

Need to find fewer 
members to serve 

Less opportunity to 
serve 

More choice Not welcoming to visi-
tors if too empty 

More energy and 
enthusiasm 

Less choices in 
time, style 

No change if keep 
two services 

Less energy from 
members if too empty 

Sanctuary more full Perception of 
church dying 

Two types of worship May lose members if 
donôt change 

More attractive to 
visitors when full 

May lose members 
if change 

Healthy things grow     Sanctuary too full 

 Please notify Pastor Pam when Υ 
 

*There is a hospitalization in your family   *There is a death in your family 
*You would like a pastoral visit    *There is a birth or adoption 
*Someone becomes homebound    *Someone becomes unemployed 
*There is a cause for sorrow or a cause for joy 

 

Hospitals donôt notify the pastor that a member is in the hospital, even if they ask your church membership 
when you arrive. So please let the pastor know if you or a family member is in the hospital. Custer Lutheran 
Fellowship, the body of Christ, wants to bring you Christôs love in all the seasons of your life. 
 

 Pastor Pam Power      701-955-5282 (cell)     
 pam_clf@gwtc.net   673-4691 (church)  
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Confirmation Scavenger Hunt  
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Confirmation students had 
a great time at the Scavenger 
Hunt on November 20th! They 
collected 160.5 pounds of food 
and ran all over town taking 
group selfies! Thank you to the 
students and parents for help-
ing with this fun and important 
night to support The Custer 
Storehouse! 
 
 

Christmas at Chapel in 

the Hills in Rapid City  

December opportunities:  
Lighting & Decorations ï The grounds are open   
until 9:00 PM Friday through Sunday in December. 
Gift Shop ï Open December 7 & 14 from 10:00 AM 
to 4:00 PM;  Sunday December 15, 4:00 ï 7:00 PM 
Advent Worship ï Sunday, Dec. 15, 4:30 & 6:00 PM 

Thrivent Financial Benefits  

 

Are you a Thrivent member?  If so, there are ways you can help CLF and the community. One way is to assign 
your Thrivent Choice dollars to CLF. 
 

You can also apply for a Thrivent Action Team Project. ñThrivent Action Teams make it easy to live generously.ò 
The idea is to plan a project and get others involved in helping out and being generous. Each Thrivent member 
can apply for two Action Team projects a year. Each approved project will receive $250 in seed money towards 
the project, which can be a fund-raiser, a hands-on project to support a worthwhile cause, or an educational 
event. CLF members have done projects for the Custer elementary backpack program, Summer sack lunches, 
quilting projects, Godôs Work. Our Hands. support, the light bulb project, and other projects at CLF or in the   
Custer community. 
 

Thrivent wants their members to help their favorite charities by using their Action Team projects. For more      
information, ask Phil and Barb Lewison, Ginny Myers or the church office how to apply. 

Community Advent Concert ð

December 15  

The annual Community Advent Concert will be held 
here at CLF at 2:00 PM Sunday, December 15th with 
the French Creek Folk doing pre-concert music at 
1:30 PM. There is no admission. Coffee, punch and 
cookies are served after the program. Come and   
attend a concert of musicians from various churches 
in Custer. It is a great way to celebrate Advent and 
the Christmas season. 


